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The lecture held on April 15, 2015, “Water Scarcity in the West Bank: A Case Study of 
Aida Refugee Camp,” presented findings on the water situation in Aida Refugee Camp in 
the West Bank. Margaret McKenzie of Tufts University presented the Tufts University 
(in partnership with Lajee Center) water research project. 
 
The West Bank faces many environmental, political, and infrastructural challenges, 
which affect water availability and quality. The region is host to large refugee 
populations, many of whom live in camps around the territory and often face additional 
water difficulties due to the long-standing political and infrastructural factors. The lecture 
focused specifically on the household water vulnerability within Aida Refugee Camp. 
The camp is located in the northern outskirts of Bethlehem. With over 5,000 residents 
living on only 0.7 km2, residents receive a sporadic supply of water. Ms. McKenzie 
presented on the findings from water research data collected between 2012 and 2014, 
which helped to establish water quality testing and drinking water intervention programs. 
 
The research combined quantitative and qualitative methods – household water testing, 
geographic information system (GIS mapping), youth education, and expert interviews. 
The household water testing indicated that 67.5% (N=859) of the water in Aida Refugee 
Camp contained coliform bacteria above the World Health Organization (WHO) health 
standards. The WHO recommends coliform testing as a reliable and practical way to 
identify pathogens in drinking water and provides guidelines for the acceptable levels of 
contamination. 
 
Additionally, Ms. McKenzie explained that contamination was substantially higher 
during the water-scarce months of April to September – well above the WHO guidelines 
as well. Contamination with E. coli was found in 1.9% of samples. Ms. McKenzie 
presented a digital map of Aida with the water-testing data represented geographically. A 
spatial analysis of the test results found no distinct pattern of water contamination within 
the camp.  
 
In addition to describing the water testing process and results, Ms. McKenzie provided a 
brief overview of meetings she had with stakeholders in the region, which provided a 
better understanding of the political climate affecting Aida Refugee Camp’s water supply 
dynamics. During the question and answer period, Ms. McKenzie elaborated on the 
current intervention methods and mitigation measures, how they can be better 
implemented in the community, and additional locations of further study in the West 
Bank. 
 

 
 


